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July 2021 
Newsletter No. 306 

FREE 

Serving Orroroo and Carrieton Region 

SO MUCH TO SEE AND DO RIGHT HERE AT HOME IN ORROROO 

At a time when domestic travel is booming, as a 

consequence of COVID, the Orroroo Regional 

Tourism Group (ORTG) is keen to remind our local 

community that you need travel no further than 

your own backyard to find some of the state’s best-

kept secret locations and experiences. 

Lynette Bollinger, ORTG President said that the 

group has been advocating for more locals to enjoy 

local tourism offerings for many years and in 

partnership with Council are ramping up their 

efforts.  

“We have been encouraging our locals to explore 

their own backyard for decades, and during that 

time we’ve seen the district open-up attractions 

and become so much more connected.” 

 “We know that many of mid-north locals often head 

out of our district in search of a perfect getaway, 

but with interstate options restricted this school 

holidays we are urging our community to enjoy what 

is right on their doorstep instead.”  

(A gourmet experience at Bendleby Ranges.  

Image credit Tourism Australia)  

 

In a relaxing, hassle free experience you can enjoy 

many different trails by foot, bike, car or even horse

-back while you search for geocaches. Loop trails 

meander through pioneer settlements and through 

picturesque landscape. 

 

Award winning locations such as Bendleby Ranges 

and Almerta Station offer unique station-stays, 

camping, trails and climbs or 4WD experiences for 

the enthusiasts. Take in the night sky over the 

crackle of a campfire. 

If you prefer to stay in town, check into a B&B or 

one of the caravan parks in Orroroo or Carrieton. A 

choice of local pubs and cafes will ensure you are 

kept well fed and refreshed. Groups can picnic at 

the Pekina Reservoir and visit the popular Magnetic 

Hill attraction. 

 
(Orroroo’s famous Big Gum Tree. Image credit P. Thomas) 

 

Mr Dylan Strong, Council’s CEO, said “In our vast 

and varied backyard, we are actually a bit spoilt for 

choice when it comes to destinations to visit and 

experiences to have. Part of what is so awe-

inspiring about our district is its landscape. From 

our iconic outback to our ranges, and our 

pioneering communities, there are countless ways 

to enjoy the unique elements of our food, culture 

and natural beauty.” 

“Council launched visitorroroo.com.au last year 

which is a wonderful platform to showcase some of 

these elements and gives them the information 

they need, as well as the desire, to pursue the road 

slightly less travelled,” said Mr Strong. 

Please visit www.visitorroroo.com.au for more 

information.  

http://www.visitorroroo.com.au
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From the Council Desk 

 

FULL TIME EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

Works Team Member 

JOB SECURITY | POSITIVE TEAM ENVIRONMENT  

| COUNTRY LOCATION & LIFESTYLE 

Council are seeking to appoint a new member of the 

Works and Engineering team. Applicants should have 

a heavy truck licence or be willing to obtain the same. 

Skills in grounds and general  maintenance and/or 

previous plant operating experience will be highly 

regarded. Attainment of competency based licences 

and tickets is also an advantage, however training will 

be provided for the right person.  

The role is based in Orroroo and is full time over a nine 

day fortnight and partakes in a duty officer roster 

system. 

If you are energetic, reliable and have a passion for 

serving your community, Council would like to hear 

f r o m  y o u .  V i s i t  C o u n c i l ’ s 

websitewww.orroroo.sa.gov.au for further information. 

Enquiries can be directed to Stuart Shute, Works 

Coordinator at council@orroroo.sa.gov.au or 08 8658 

1260.  

Written applications should include a cover letter, 

resume and a minimum of three contactable referees. 

Applications are to be addressed Att the CEO, District 

Council of Orroroo Carrieton, PO Box 3, ORROROO SA 

5431 or emailed to council@orroroo.sa.gov.au before 

5pm Monday 12th July 2021 

 

WORKS TEAM MEMBER 

Apprenticeship 

JOB SECURITY | POSITIVE TEAM ENVIRONMENT  

| COUNTRY LOCATION & LIFESTYLE 

Are you starting out and looking for a career with 

endless opportunity? Or, are you looking for a new 

challenge which provides security and room to grow? 

Council are offering an exciting opportunity to join a 

dynamic team in a diverse position within the Works 

and Engineering Team of the Council.  

This position is entry-level and the successful applicant 

will complete a 36 month Apprenticeship providing 

paid, hands on experience whilst studying towards a 

national accreditation. The right candidate will 

complete a Certificate III in either Civil Construction 

(Road Construction & Maintenance) or Horticulture 

(Parks and Gardens). 

The role is based in Orroroo and is full time over a nine 

day fortnight. On the job support and training will be 

provided. Apprentice wages apply. 

Visit Council’s website www.orroroo.sa.gov.au for 

further information. Enquiries can be directed to Stuart 

Shute, Works Coordinator 08 8658 1260.  

Written applications should include a cover letter, 

resume and a minimum of three contactable referees. 

Applications are to be addressed Att the CEO, District 

Council of Orroroo Carrieton, PO Box 3, ORROROO SA 

5431 or emailed to council@orroroo.sa.gov.au before 

5pm Monday 12th July 2021 

Ordinary meeting: Council held its ordinary meeting 

on Wednesday 23rd June 2021 in the Orroroo Council 

Chambers. Minutes are now available via 

www.orroroo.sa.gov.au. The next ordinary meeting is 

scheduled for 9am Wednesday 28th July 2021. 

Council papers will be available to the public as 

normal via Council’s website.  

Active construction sites: There are currently a 

number of active construction sites in public areas 

which restrict public access in Orroroo. The Median 

Strip (Eastern-end) is an ongoing work site, 

frequented by machinery and operational staff. 

Please respect and obey the closure signs or speed 

reductions (when they apply), they are for your safety 

after all. 

 

Business Plan Adoption: Following consultation last 

month, Council’s 2021/22 Business Plan and Budget 

was adopted at the Council meeting held 23rd June 

2021. Copies of the plan are available on Council’s 

website or hardcopies by request at the Council office.  

After hours Duty Officer: To improve our service 

delivery Council has implemented an afterhours Duty 

Officer. The Duty Officer can be contacted for urgent 

matters outside of standard business hours on  

0437 949 713. Any matters which are not urgent 

should be directed to the Council office Monday - 

Friday on 8658 1260.  

http://www.orroroo.sa.gov.au
mailto:council@orroroo.sa.gov.au
mailto:council@orroroo.sa.gov.au
http://www.orroroo.sa.gov.au
mailto:council@orroroo.sa.gov.au
http://www.orroroo.sa.gov.au
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Message from the Mayor  

 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 

Independent Member - Audit & Risk 

Management Committee  

Council is seeking an Independent Member for 

appointment as Chairperson of the Audit & Risk 

Management Committee pursuant to the 

requirements of the Local Government Act 1999.   

Applicants must be individuals rather than 

corporations and have recent, relevant financial 

experience. Sitting fees payable for meeting 

preparation and attendance.  

Closure - 11am Friday 16th July 2021.  

Further information via www.orroroo.sa.gov.au  

Finally some rain! After so many months of dry brown 

paddocks, its lovely to see the green tinge coming 

through as our crops emerge and the feed grows for 

our stock. Lets hope the predictions of a wet winter 

come to fruition. 

A couple of weeks ago, Dylan & I attended the Main 

Street SA Conference in Clare. Since we are in the 

process of developing our main street as a heritage 

walk to attract the many tourists who drive through 

Orroroo, it was very interesting to listen to the 

progress and the process that Wakefield Regional 

Council are using to enhance the main streets in 

Balaklava & Hamley Bridge. There were some 

delightful photos of their freshly renovated heritage 

buildings. Of particular interest was the story of the 

rebirth of the township of Aldinga Beach which started 

with the purchase by a young couple of the old 

Community Store which they turned into a bakery. So 

many further developments sprang from this, the 

most important being the growth of community spirit 

and participation. It was an incredible story and 

continues to evolve. 

I am so pleased to that the Black Rock Woolpress has 

this week been placed in the rotunda. This is very 

exciting for the Orroroo main street and already has 

created much interest particularly 

the wonderful stone work. It's been a 

real pleasure to see in this day and 

age what a beautiful building a stone mason can 

create. I'm sure that the stories of the history of 

Orroroo and Carrieton that will radiate from this 

building as the hub will be worth the read (or the listen 

as the case may be). 

As we announced last month, the sporting community 

of Orroroo has been successful in gaining a grant for 

changerooms to be added on the back of the new 

building at the oval. It is very important that we make 

the right decisions with the interior design of this 

building so I'd encourage anyone with an interest to 

make their feelings known to the Recreation Ground 

Committee or to Council. Please have your say. 

Finally, sadly much of Australia is in lock down again 

and restrictions that we hope would not reoccur are 

here in South Australia. Perhaps there's been some 

complacency on the part of this states citizens which 

may have caused this action when we have no locally 

transmitted cases. However, stay safe everyone. We 

are still very lucky to be living here. 

    Kathie 
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NOTICE is given that the Council at Ordinary Meeting 

held on the 23rd June 2021, in respect of the financial 

year ending 30th June 2022, resolved as follows: 

Adoption of Valuations 

To adopt, for rating purposes, the most recent 

valuations of the Valuer-General available to Council of 

the capital Value of land within the Council’s area 

totaling $283,928,800 of which $276,457,600 is the 

total Capital Value of rateable land. 

General Rates 

That pursuant to Sections 153 and 156 of the Local 

Government Act 1999, determines that the following 

rates for the year ending 30th June 2022, be declared 

on rateable land within its area, based on the capital 

value of the land. 

.28360 cents in the dollar for Primary Production 

land located within the Council area 

.37580 cents in the dollar for all other land forms 

located within the Council area 
 

Fixed Charge 

To declare a fixed charge of $330.00 on all rateable 

land within the Council area. 

Annual Service Charges 

Waste Management Collection 

To impose an annual services charge for waste 

management collection of $390.00 to be applied to all 

properties to which the service is provided or is made 

available, with a charge of $89.00 for each additional 

bin. 

 

Community Waste Water Scheme 

To impose an annual service charge based on the level 

of usage of the service of $1,314 per property unit in 

respect of all land to which the Council provides the 

Community Wastewater Management scheme. 

Separate Rate – Regional Landscape Levy 

To declare a separate rate of 0.016020 cents in the 

dollar on all rateable land within the Council area to 

recover the amount payable to the Landscape 

Administration Fund. 

Dylan Strong 

Chief Executive Officer 

Adoption of Valuations and Declaration of Rates 

2021-2022 
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PROJECTS WITH OUR COMMUNITY 

Local Business Networking Breakfast 

In 2020 Council was awarded funding through 

Country SA PHN under the Commonwealth 

Department of Health's Empowering Our Communities 

initiative to facilitate community-led projects to 

support mental health, social and emotional wellbeing 

and suicide prevention initiatives for people living in 

drought affected areas.  

Focused on the business sector, the project aimed to 

organise and facilitate events for local small business 

owners promoting wellbeing and capacity building in 

times of drought.  
 

The program was fluent and adjusted due to the 

pandemic. Fortunately, Council successfully facilitated 

two networking events, three professional 

development workshops, Go Local Campaign, 

Relaxation Classes with Anthony North and two bags 

of resources for business development and wellbeing. 

The Business Breakfast held at the Orroroo Area 

School in the last week of June, was a great 

opportunity for businesses to gather socially and enjoy 

the hospitality and facilities at OAS, and discuss 

future collaboration. 

Hayley Trott & Mim Ward (RDAYFN), Shane Rowe 

(Almerta Station), Anthony North (PIRSA)  

& Jodie Boully (DCOC) 

Year 12 Hospitality Students Orroroo Area School 

Hosted local Business Networking Breakfast 
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PROJECTS WITH OUR COMMUNITY 

RURAL AID 27 - 29 July 2021 

Are you interested in Community Development? This project is the 

first stage of our $100,000 winning entry of Rural Aid ‘ten towns’ 

makeover initiative. Facilitator Peter Kenyon. 

27 July “Keeping the Tills Ringing” Presentation 6.30pm Commercial 

Hotel  27 & 28 July Small Group Discussions 

28 July Collaborative Workshop, light dinner 6pm Blacksmiths 

Chatter  

Register Your Interest Now (places are limited)  - Email 

community@orroroo.sa.gov.au  to secure your place.  

Despite the Dust Community Event  30 Oct 

Despite the Dust planning is in full swing, we have 

exciting live band The Baker Boys Band booked. An 

exciting collaborative theme of showcasing products 

from across the region and bringing everyone together 

all for positive wellbeing! 
 

If you would like to include a product, dish or event 

something novel that you believe showcases our region 

OR even if you have an idea to get in the theme of 

BLUE for October Wellbeing Month. Please contact 

anyone on the organising 

group: 

 Kate Pearce 

 Fiona Dignan 

 Lisa Reddaway 

 Ahmad Ramadan 

 Jamie Taylor 

 Jodie Boully 
 

If you would like to join the planning group please 

contact any of us. 

Woolpress Rotunda & Heritage Trail 

The Woolpress Rotunda, home of the restored Black 

Rock Woolpress, is not far from completion. The 

Woolpress was craned into it’s new home late June. 

Part of the funding from this project is to landscape 

and develop a heritage trail. If you have any stories 

about ‘personalities’ or unique tales about our 

indigenous history, early pioneer settlement, water, 

agriculture please contact Jodie direct at the Council. 

Rowan Ramsey, Member for Grey,  

Regional Telecommunications NEWS 
The second three-yearly review of Regional 

Telecommunications is about to commence. This 

review will be required to undertake public 

consultation seeking the views of those who live in 

regional, rural and remote Australia and will report to 

Government by 31st December 2021. More 

information at: https://www.rtirc.gov.au/  

The 2018 review contained some excellent 

recommendations which have been delivered 

including the Regional Connectivity Program, the 

Regional Technology Hub and the Alternative Voice 

Trials. Funding of $160m for Rounds 5 and 6 of the 

Mobile Black Spots Program also came as a result of 

the recommendations of the review. Thus far this 

program has delivered 30 base stations in Grey with 

19 more on the books, however it needs updating if it 

is to continue to deliver. Grey has benefited from the 

Regional Connectivity Program with major 

communications projects being funded in Mintaro, 

Lewiston, Wudinna and the Far North. The online 

Regional Tech Hub helps regional, rural and remote 

Australians get connected, stay connected and make 

the most of new technologies. It can be accessed by 

calling the Hub on 1300 081 029 or visiting the 

website at: https://regionaltechhub.org.au/ The 

Alternative Voice Services trials program identifies 

new ways to deliver voice services and diversify 

service delivery and raise awareness of alternative 

solutions. Register interest by visiting the Alternative 

Voice Trials website.  
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SA Ambulance Service 

celebrates National 

Volunteer Week 
Each year there is a week set aside in the national 

calendar to thank the thousands of people across the 

country who volunteer their time in different 

organisations. SA Ambulance Service (SAAS) use this 

week to celebrate our own very dedicated volunteers 

who provide an Ambulance response across the state. 

These dedicated people give up some of their precious 

time to make sure communities have an Ambulance 

when they call 000. 

SAAS have nonoperational and operational volunteers 

each of which are important to the organisation and 

help provide our prehospital response to 000 calls. 

In the Upper Mid North Region teams from Orroroo, 

Peterborough and Booleroo Centre got together on 

Tuesday 18th May for a combined dinner. 

The dinner was also attended by Keith Driscoll who is 

based in Adelaide and is the Director for Patient Safety 

and quality in SAAS. Keith had a great night and 

enjoyed meeting the volunteers from the region and 

the experience of county hospitality.  

On the night SAAS also recognised a couple of 

employers of our volunteers - the support we get from 

employers who allow volunteers to attend an 

emergency call out whilst at work is invaluable – this 

shows great community spirit and allows us to provide 

an Ambulance when needed. 

The Council of Mount Remarkable and the Gum Tree 

Café in Orroroo were presented with a certificate of 

appreciation which they can proudly display in their 

businesses as a show of support to their local 

community Our volunteers do a fantastic job in 

providing an emergency response to their community, 

they are passionate in providing a high level of 

prehospital care to their patients and regularly attend 

training sessions to maintain their skills. 

All stations across the Upper Mid North are always 

looking for more community members to join as 

volunteers 

If you would like to join a dedicated team, learn new 

skills and contribute to the local 

community please go to the SA 

Ambulance Service web site and 

complete the on line application 

process. 

www.saambulance.sa.gov.au 

Lee Dale Regional Team Leader – 

Upper Mid-North 

http://WWW.saambulance.sa.gov.au
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Over the last two years UniSA, in partnership 

with the Mid North Local Health Cluster (funded 

by Country SA PHN), has undertaken two 

Participatory Community Projects (PCP) in the 

Orroroo Community.  These programs have 

provided four Occupational Therapy  

(O/T) students the opportunity to spend time in 

a rural community undertaking a project as part 

of their training. 

These projects have included looking at small 

rural community needs for allied health services and how best to provide them and what makes health 

promotion activities successful in small rural communities.   

This research involved meeting with as many members of the local Orroroo community as possible, engaging in 

community activities, and of course living in a rural community. 

These reports are soon to be launched to the general community. People interested in hearing about these 

projects are invited to attend the launch on July 7 at the Orroroo Town Hall at 1pm. Light refreshments will be 

served. RSVP by July 6 to bchappell@countrysaphn.com.au or 0457 733 027. 

For more information on the projects please contact Steve Richmond, Chair of the Mid North Local Health 

Cluster at mnlhc@outlook.com 

Photo caption: Ebony Leslie and Laura Magliaro (left to right) 

It’s Dog Registration 

renewal time!  

Registrations are due from 1st July 

to 31st August 2021 and renewal 

notices are on their way to 

letterboxes, email addresses or 

SMS.  

If you have not received your notice, 

please contact the Council Office. 

Go to 

www.dogandcatsonline.com.au to 

complete your renewal or to register 

your new dogs or for further 

information.  

mailto:bchappell@countrysaphn.com.au
mailto:mnlhc@outlook.com
http://www.dogandcatsonline.com.au
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Looking Back …..  

Quite a big gathering of members turned up on Friday 

last to go into the revising of the prize list, in 

preparation for the forth coming show. The president 

(Mr AL Brice) presided. 

An offer was tabled from Mr JH McDougall, offering to 

supply a picture program on Show night, on a basis of 

50 per cent, each, on the net profit. After a long 

discussion, it was eventually decided that the offer be 

accepted. 

The secretary reported having interviewed the traffic 

superintendent (Mr Henderson) re the issuing of 

excursion tickets from Peterborough by the 

afternoon's train on Show day. 

Several recommendations were received from various 

members and exhibitors, and the horse section was 

altered in several ways. A prize was included for pony 

stallion (14.2 or under), and also for pony brood 

mare, 14.2 or under. The pair of buggy horses class 

and single horses class were altered to 15 hands or 

over. 

Mr C Judell's offer to donate a silver cup for ladies' 

hunters met with warm approval. The Society added 

liberal prize money for this event. The jumps are not 

to be over 3 feet in height. 

The hunters' section finds ready, support from Mr RC 

Ford, who donates a handsome hunters challenge 

cup. 

Mr G Harris referred to blood entries taking prizes out 

of their own classes, and it was unanimously decided 

that the regulations be altered by inserting a rule that 

blood entries will only be permitted to enter in their 

own class, and jumping or trotting events. 

A further innovation is the revival of a trotting contest. 

The Society donated £3 as first prise and 30/- for 

second, but generous donations from Messrs AH 

Cooke, W Twigden, C Kuerschner and J Robertson, 

enabled the prizes for this event to be increased to 

£5 and £2. 

Mr WC Fogden's special prize for the child's pony 

again stands this year. 

Mrs Adamson introduced a discussion on the 

methods of judging dairy cows, but the item stands 

the same as last year. 

Poland Chinas were struck out of the pig list, and a 

prize was inserted for the best pair of baconers 

instead. 

The prize for the best 3 bushels of wheat was 

increased to 15/ first and 7/6 second, and the prize 

for the best collection of grain was restricted to half-

bushel each of wheat, barley and oats. 

The recommendations of the ladies' committee, who 

met to revise the fancy work section, were adopted as 

they were received. 

Mr WC Addison referred to the want of interest shown 

by teachers and scholars in the school work section, 

which carried good prizes. As judge of this section for 

some years, he thought the slackness lamentable. It 

was proposed that the school work section be struck 

out, but an amendment was moved that it be allowed 

to go in for this year, and the amendment was carried 

with a small majority. 

Judging in sections A, B, C and D will, this year, begin 

at 11am instead of 11.30am, and a parade of stock 

will be held at 4pm. 

A special train will run from Peterborough at the same 

time as last year, while carriages will be attached to a 

goods train leaving Orroroo for Quorn, at 6.58pm on 

the night of the Show. 

South Australian Weekly Chronicle, Saturday 20 March 1886 

Fatal Accident Near Orroroo 

[By Telegraph.] 

Orroroo, March 19 

An aboriginal, known as Ned, for many years employed on Minburra station, met with a fatal accident near 

Orroroo today. Being in charge of a team he fell, and the wheels passing over his neck death was 

instantaneous. Ned was known as a civilised, sober, and steady man. He leaves a wife and family. Dr Clarke 

certified that an inquest was unnecessary. 

Times and Northern Advertiser (Peterborough) Friday 29 July 1921 

Orroroo Agricultural Society 
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Looking Back …..  

The Advertiser, 9 March 1937 

Out Among the People 

Postcard Found Under Floor 

Mr Jenkins MP has shown me an 

interesting memento. It was a postcard 

sent by him from Saddleworth 30 years 

ago to Mr Hinton hotel-keeper Pekina. 

asking if he could arrange to drive Mr 

Rounsevell and him from Pekina to 

Tarcowie and Appila Yarrowie on 

October 24, 1906. 

This postcard was recently found 

beneath the floor of the Pekina Institute 

hall by Mr WG Raftery when he took up 

the old floor. His wife is Mr Hinton's 

youngest daughter. Mr Jenkins, who by 

a coincidence opened the recent Back 

to Pekina celebrations, told me that the 

late Mr Hinton, who was the local hotel-

keeper and a tradesman did much 

voluntary work in erecting the hall, and 

must have dropped the card then. 
The Pekina Institute on completion in 1906. Hinton’s house at left in 

background  

With the passing of Mr John McNaughton, Orroroo 

loses a worthy citizen and successful pioneer. His 

illness was of brief duration, and he passed away on 

July 10th at his residence, "Dunara", within a couple 

of miles of the town. Born in Argyllshire, Scotland, on 

the 10th of September 1848, he was the son of a 

family noted for their successful breeding of some of 

the finest sheep and cattle in the Highlands, where 

his father held two leases from the Duke of Argyll. 

Arriving in this State by the ship "Switzerland" in 

1856 the family settled on the land at the glen near 

Harrogate, and it was here that Mr McNaughton 

received his early education, and where the family 

resided until the death of the father, when the family 

removed to Mount Pleasant. During the ten years 

that Mr McNaughton lived in that district he was a 

most popular figure at shows and ploughing 

matches, being a regular competitor. Red rust played 

havoc with the crops for several years at this stage, 

and Mr McNaughton eventually became engaged in 

farming operations with the late Mr David Thompson, 

of Gulnare (who died a few weeks ago). In 1874 he 

selected land in the Hd. of Black Rock, and farmed in 

conjunction with his brothers. He was one of the 

early pioneers in the    district, and was farming there 

for years before the extension of the present railway 

system, and during that time all wheat had to be 

carted to Port Pirie for shipment. In spite of periodical 

droughts Mr McNaughton was successful and 

increased his acreage. He held records in 

experimental wheat growing on his land, under the 

direction of Professor Lowrie, at that time principal of 

Roseworthy College. He was also a regular exhibitor 

at the Orroroo Agricultural Society's shows, and in 

1892 was successful in gaining trophies presented 

by the members for the best wheat. Mr McNaughton 

was twice married, and a family of five survive. The 

funeral last week was sufficient eulogy of the respect 

in which he was held by the community. Mr AN 

George officiated at the grave and in a few well-

chosen words paid a tribute to the departed. He had 

known him as a business man, and had also had a 

lot to do with him as a minister, and in that dual 

capacity he had found Mr McNaughton the most just 

and generous of men, a liberal giver—he gave quietly. 

Few knew of his many good acts but those who 

benefited, and his decease would be sadly felt by his 

friends who were legion. 

Quorn Mercury, Friday 22 July 1921 Mr John McNaughton, Orroroo 

Obituary 



 

Goyder’s Line Gazette 12  

Shack sings for the Herd of ‘Hope’ 
Goyders Line Gazette. How did you get involved with the Herd 

of Hope Glyn? 

Glyn Shackleford. I’ve known the Willoughby family for quite a 

few years through rodeos and was aware of young Megan’s 

ongoing ill health. Megan, who grew up around Melrose and 

Bordertown, and now lives at Tanunda, is an organ transplant 

recipient having received a pancreas and kidney transplant in 

December 2011 and wouldn’t be with us today without an 

organ donor. A few years ago after marrying Mark McLoughlin 

and having two children, Megan decided to give something 

back and helped establish the charity, Herd of Hope, to 

promote organ donation awareness - the only charity that 

provides support for transplant recipients and donor families 

in rural and regional areas.  

   

   

surgery is in a major hospital.  

-transplant care 

at major hospitals in capital cities. 

Megan began fundraising and it was around this time that I 

got on board. One of Megan’s publicity events was a cattle 

drive along the white sands of Bondi Beach at Sydney. I was 

able to use some of my media contacts and we were able to 

do some promotion leading up to the event on TV and radio, 

which was a great success – that was in March 2018. 

GLG. Why did you write ‘Herd of Hope’, a song about organ 

donation? 

GS. Well, I’ve written a few songs in the past, so I thought I’d 

string a few words together in the hope that someone might 

be interested - I showed the first draft to Megan and it got the 

thumbs-up from her. The song sat around for a couple of 

years until singer Sandi McMenamin started work on it. Sandi 

had a musician friend of hers, David Farr from the Canary 

Islands off the west coast of Africa look at it and friend of his, 

Terry McCrannor from London put it to music and produced a 

demo tape that David had arranged. 

Since then Sandi and I have re-tweaked it a bit, it was my idea 

to have a woman sing the song but after singing some lines 

over the airwaves to David and Megan they suggested I sing 

it, Megan wanted a male voice and Sandi kept telling me to 

do it. 

It was in January this 

year at a BBQ get-

together organized by 

Peter Goers at Judy 

Lewis’s home at Whyte 

Yarcowie, that the song 

had it’s first impromptu 

‘public’ performance. 

Sandi was playing a few 

tunes on the piano and 

she encouraged me to 

give our song a go, 

which I did, and the rest 

is almost history as a 

few weeks later ‘Goersy’ 

invited me to go on his 

ABC radio show and 

sing it live on air 

accompanied by Sandi. 

So after some more 

discussion with Megan 

we decided to use the 

on-air version to 

publicise the Herd of Hope and Cottages 4 Country Care 

partnership announcement at the Royal Adelaide Hospital 

grounds on 6 May. Cottages 4 Country Care provides 

accommodation for disadvantaged and/or disabled people 

from country communities who require medical and/or 

community services offered in Adelaide and raises funds for 

accommodation for disadvantaged and/or disabled people 

from country communities 

who require medical and/

or community services 

offered in Adelaide. In 

South Australia, all major 

treatment centres are 

located in Adelaide, so 

families from regional and 

rural South Australia need 

to uproot their lives and 

r e l o c a t e ,  v i r t u a l l y 

overnight, for extended 

periods of time. Similarly, 

pa t ients  f rom the 

Northern Territory, Broken 

Hill and Mildura need to 

relocate to Adelaide for 

treatment.  

I performed the song live 

at the RAH and joined 

Megan and the cows and calves that she arranged to visit the 

city for the event. Guest speakers included Prof. Toby Coates, 

Head of Transplantation Australia and New Zealand, and 

Michelle Skewes on behalf of her late donor son, three-year 

Jimmy, and Megan. Professor Coates addressed the gathering 

of politicians, medical staff and interested onlookers from the 

back of Megan’s horse, ‘Biscuit’. Speaking with Prof. Coates I 

mentioned an organ recipient who lives in our district; turns 

out that he carried out the transplant himself and he was 

keen to know how ‘George’ was going. Toby is a wonderful 

man and I was honoured to meet him. Another speaker, 

Michelle Skewes who I had previously met back in Oct 2018 

at Marrabel at the Campdraft for Hope. If the story she tells of 

the death of her three-year old son Ethan James (Jimmy)  

doesn’t choke you up, I don’t know what will. At Marrabel I 

was sitting beside one of the toughest men in Australia. When 

Michelle had finished I remarked, “That was heavy going eh?” 

He replied, “yeah, yeah, yeah, it was, got to me a bit.” Michelle 

still misses her Jimmy boy every day, but is pleased that his 

organs went on to give life to others. 

After the RAH event Megan went up the road and addressed 

Parliament about her cause and she told me later that it was 

well received. I hope that our government can see fit to 

support her because as yet Herd of Hope does not receive any 

monetary support from any government. 

So, why I have done what I have? Mmmmm, some who know 

me probably think that I’ve had some ridiculous ideas – it’s 

easy to criticise, but harder to do. If people think I’m stupid or 

I am a fool, it doesn’t really matter, it’s about getting a 

message out there because I really believe in what Megan is 

doing is right and I hope more people become aware of and 

support Herd of Hope or become an organ donor. Just 

because it might be on your drivers licence doesn’t mean 

anything, you have to register to give your consent. You can 

do this by calling Australian Organ Donor Register  

1800 777 203 

Email: aodr@humanservices.gov.au  

Visit: human services.gov.au/organdonor 

Toby Coates on ‘Biscuit’, Megan 

McLoughlin and Gordon Carter at 

the RAH event.  

Transplant surgeon Prof. Toby 

Coates and Glyn Shackleford at the 

Herd of Hope promotion event at 

the RAH on 6 May.  

mailto:aodr@humanservices.gov.au
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CARRIETON NEWS 

Rainfall - Pleasing to report a month with lots of little 

showers, a few light frosts and delightedly mushrooms 

in some areas. Carrieton 31.6mm, Eurelia 39mm, 

Johnburgh 39mm, Moockra 33mm, Glenroy 29.4mm, 

Almerta 27.5mm. 

Sympathy is extended to Richard Warwick and his 

daughters Frances, Beth and Edith and their families 

on the death of Janne. Janne and Richard had recently 

retired to Orroroo after living all their married life on 

Holowiliena Station, north east of Cradock. Sadly 

sickness overtook their retirement plans. RIP Jan. Best 

Wishes to Richard as he settles in Orroroo. 

Birthday greetings to Wendy Gameau who is 

celebrating a milestone birthday.  

Trash and Treasure was a great success with many 

traders braving the chilly weather to sell their wares. 

The fresh hot scones were a great success as were hot 

chips and steak sandwiches. Thank you to the many 

willing workers and traders. 

Cropping Project met recently to discuss seasonal 

conditions to plan for the coming year. A grant of 

$1,000 was given to the Orroroo Hospital Auxiliary to 

help pay for a Smileyscope  (virtual reality goggles ) 

that help children during painful medical procedures.   

Flinders Ranges Campdraft AGM was held recently at 

Orroroo and generously the club assisted in helping to 

pay for the airconditioning and electrical upgrade at 

the Carrieton Clubrooms . 

Carrieton Rodeo Club AGM on Friday 25th at the 

clubrooms decided to book in the date for the next 

rodeo on Monday 27th December with the following 

day a public holiday. A definite commitment to proceed 

with the rodeo will be held in September with the hope 

that Covid fears have passed and plans can be made 

with certainty. The president thanked Noelene Petrie, 

Jack Hoare and Kym Oldfield for their past roles in the 

club. It is pleasing to see younger members of our 

community taking on their roles.  

Carrieton Community Store held stock take on 

Saturday. Deb Hombsch thanked all the locals who 

turned up to help. 

Save the Date - Saturday October 16th Australian 

Beatles Show at Carrieton Memorial Hall - Tickets 

through Oztix $45 including supper. 

Catholic Church mass times remain at Sat evening 

6.00pm 

Early morning visitors to 

Trash and Treasure  

Therese Hunter and Jill 

McHendrie sharing an early 

morning cuppa after setting 

their tables  
Wendy Gameau and 

Gay Rowe Celebrating 

birthdays at Carrieton 

Hotel Monday28th June 

Some photos from the 

Trash and Treasure 
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So many of us are reliant on our Posties, the fabulous people who are still delivering post to our homes and 

work places. Our Posties help to ensure we get letters from the people we love. They also deliver the supplies 

we need to be able to live life better at home during COVID19. Please look after your local Postie & store 

wheelie bins away safely after they have been emptied as often they become obstacles when delivering mail. 
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***** 

SENIORS LUNCHEON 
Family and Friends Welcome 

Wednesday 28th JULY 2021 Commencing at 11.30am 

 Blacksmiths Chatter, Orroroo 

Cost: $25 per person 

 Come and enjoy a 2 course meal with music by  

John O’Dea 

Bookings by 20th July-Phone 86581054-COVID Safe restrictions 

apply 

Christmas 
In 

July 
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ORROROO WINTER MARKET  
IN THE MAIN  

Saturday 3rd July 

 9am – 1pm  

Live music 
Contact us through Orroroo Regional Tourism Group Facebook page messenger , email orroroortg@gmail.com 

or phone Margaret 0418 800 581 

Come on and visit our stallholders—they would love to see you! 

mailto:orroroortg@gmail.com
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Held Saturday 26th June 2021 

L-R Di Duffy, Keith Slade, Gilmore Catford,         

Kev Duffy & Michelle Catford 

L-R Josh Hilder, Matt Dignan & Jack 

Clark 

L-R Emma White, Robyn Clark 

& Kelly White 

L-R Emma Jefferson, Adele Bennett 

& Kate Pearce 

L-R Ollie Dignan, Matt Dignan, Billy 

Tapscott, Tom Moten & Declan Duffy 

L-R Shane & Paddy Rowe with 

Grant & Belinda Reddaway. 
L-R Laura Kirchner, Kelly White, Riley Nutt, 

Bek Rasheed, Paris Vince, Fiona Dignan, 

Caitlyn Keller, Adele Bennett & Kate Pearce 

L-R Ella Nicholas, Kerry Duffy, Lisa 
Reddaway, Verity Ellery, Matt Dignan, 

Lisa Vermeeren, Marlee Hounsell, 
Jacinta Ferguson & Emma Jefferson 

L-R Layne Newport, Danielle Gibb, Anna 

Hooper & Jamie Taylor 

Jessie White & Bek Rasheed 
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Anthony Patrick Burns –  

Loving and committed Husband of Janet, loving and 

committed father of Paul and Fiona. 

Tony was Born on 16th of February 1945, in London. 

This was at the end of World War 2. 

He lived his childhood at Nazareth House, which was 

a boys home run by the Nuns of Nazareth and located 

at South End, on Sea in Essex. 

He had a very challenging childhood. It was almost 

like he had to earn his keep from a young age. He had 

to do domestic duties, which included polishing 

wooden floors on his hand and knees before and after 

school, washing windows, looking after the younger 

children in the home, and getting up at 6am every day 

for the Nuns to be an altar boy for Mass at 6.30am. 

His skills were top notch. Janet always claimed no one 

could clean windows or iron shirts quite like him. 

He enjoyed playing soccer for his school. They won the 

premiership when he was 12 years old, and the photo 

of this win is still proudly displayed in the Nazareth 

House Gymnasium. Tony was educated in the UK, and 

in High school his interests in History, Geography and 

Nature were fostered. His favourite Channels while in 

the Community Home was Foxtel’s Discovery and 

History channels. 

At the age of 15 years, and at the end of his 

schooling, he had to leave the boys home. That’s 

when he made a decision to come to Australia for a 

better life.  So at the young age of 15 years, all by 

himself, Tony made the decision to travel to Australia 

to live. 

His great adventure began when he boarded the ship, 

The Orcades at South Hampton in May 1960. He had 

clear memories of this voyage, seeing all those places 

that he learnt about in History and Geography. This 

included the huge Rock of Gibraltar, Naples, Egypt, 

the fascinating journey through Suez Canal, India and 

the beauty of Ceylon. 

One of his adventures while on board occurred when 

they arrived at Naples. He and some other boys hired 

motor bikes, and rode up Mount Vesuvius. When they 

returned, the ship had left without them. A jet boat 

had to take them out to re-join their journey to 

Australia. 

Because Tony was only 15, and under the care of the 

Captain, he was in big trouble. He had to face the 

Captain and explain himself, and shall we say he was 

never late again to board when they were allowed to 

go onto land. 

Whilst on the ship he became friends with the Rose 

family. A special friendship developed between him 

and one of their sons Richard, and they remained 

great friends throughout Tony’s life. 

When he arrived in Adelaide, he had a suitcase and 

not a penny in his pocket. He had his photo in the 

Advertiser the next day, telling his story about the 

journey alone to Australia. After spending some time 

at Elder Park, the Rose family invited him to come and 

live with them. The Rose family played a big part in 

Tony’s new life in Adelaide. Richard and wife Elaine 

and daughters always held a special spot in his heart. 

Elaine would send a post card to him every month 

while he was in the Community Home. 

Tony has always been employed. He was never afraid 

to do hard work or try something new. He started out 

in John Martins in the Hardware Department and then 

went to work for Max Raynair at his sheep stud at 

Burra, then at Oladdie Station for the Anesbury’s.  

While in the Hallett Burra area, he played football and 

tennis. 

At that time of his life, conscription for the Vietnam 

War was a reality. Even though he wasn’t an 

Australian citizen, he thought he would enlist. In his 

mind it was the right thing to do. Tony enrolled for 

duty. He was told by the Nuns that he was born on the 

15th of February, so when he put his enrolment form 

in, Tony put his date as the 15th of Feb, and when the 

16th of Feb was drawn out of the barrel, he thought he 

was safe. Many years later, Tony found out his birth 

certificate had the 16th of February as his birthdate. If 

it was not for this honest mistake, he should have 

been conscripted to go to war. 

When Janet met Tony he was working at the Water 

Works in Jamestown, then he transferred jobs and 

moved to work for the Highways Department. He was 

based at Morchard. Tony helped with the construction 

of the Orroroo to Wilmington road. 

It was during this time that Tony became a member of 

the Ford Family.He was courting Janet, and he 

experienced what family life with the Fords was all 

about. Kevin and Evelyn welcomed him into their 

family home. Tony worked all week building roads and 

lived at the camp in Morchard, then came to stay with 

the Fords on weekends. Even though Kev and Ev still 

had 4 children living at home, he was always made to 

Eulogy 
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Looking after all your vehicle needs! 
5 Second Street  

ORROROO SA 5431  Phone: 8658 1009 

PRO MOTORS  

 

feel very welcome. 

Tony became a babysitter for Jill and Pat, and even a 

pacemaker for Jill, when Kev was training her for 

athletics.  It seemed like Tony was able to do anything. 

Tony and Janet were married on 28th of April 1973, at 

St Joseph’s Catholic Church in Orroroo. (This Church) 

They moved into a new home in Orroroo, which Tony 

established on a bare block. The home remains like 

this today. 

Janet and Tony’s family began with Paul, followed by 

Fiona, and soon they realised that a bigger house was 

needed. Hence they moved to Fourth Street, and to 

this day it remains the family home. It was also not far 

from Kev and Ev’s house. very convenient. 

Tony had great handy man skills. He could paint, 

concrete, plumb, garden and there seemed to be no 

end to what he could do.  He loved working in the yard, 

particularly doing home improvements. I know Kev 

loved this. He was always giving Tony extra jobs 

around our house, and Tony was always pleased to 

help out. 

Tony worked hard in the Highways Department and 

moved up the ladder quickly. He loved being a plant 

operator. Rob Piggott reckons he was the best grader 

driver he ever knew. Because of his hard work and 

commitment to his job it didn’t take long before he 

became a supervisor on the Birdsville Track and the 

Flinders Ranges. 

While working it was tough on his family and also for 

him, as he usually worked 19 days away and had 

much shorter periods at home. 

One of Tony’s great loves was classical music. When 

Tony and Janet first went out, he always had his car 

radio on the classical music station. When the 

opportunity came and Tony was distracted, Janet 

would change it over to the 60s music channel, which 

she loved, thinking Tony wouldn’t realise, however, he 

would change it back every time. 

Tony loved animals and bird watching (the feathered 

variety). His bird books and binoculars regularly went 

with him wherever they went. 

He loved growing his fruit and vegetables, and 

regularly supplied all the neighbours with his produce. 

Going out to visit Pauline and Moss Gibb at their 

property, the Fourmile, and BBQing with them was a 

time he and Janet always enjoyed. 

Tony was diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease in his 

40s. He has always taken this condition in his stride. 

He never complained about the difficulties that arose, 

and the restrictions that it caused, and he always   

remained a kind and caring husband, father and pop. 

Tony loved to travel, and he knew because of his 

Parkinson’s disease, that his older years would not be 

like his younger times. So, while he was able to he 

took Janet travelling. 

Tony has taken Janet back to the UK twice, where they 

spent time in his home town. He took Janet to visit 

Nazareth House boy’s home, that was a part of his 

childhood. Not much had changed and Tony gave 

Janet the grand tour. 

On other trips they visited Italy, Greece, Thailand and 

also ventured all over Australia. 

One of the greatest countries Tony visited and liked 

was Greece. He and Janet did an inland and island 

tour. Tony enjoyed learning about Greek Mythology 

and how it was connected to each place that they 

visited. 

One of Tony’s proudest moments was when he walked 

his daughter Fiona down the aisle. 

Tony had three grandsons and two step grandchildren. 

He was always so pleased and happy to see them. 

You may ask why he was so bloody independent. 

Growing up he had no one to rely on, so he was always 

doing things for himself and doing things the way he 

wanted. It was like once he left the home no one could 

boss him around. 

Tony became a resident at the Community Home in 

2012, and his mischievous moments kept the staff on 

their toes. He received wonderful care and enjoyed his 

time with his music, history and discovery channels, 

and newspaper. There would be plenty of stories the 

staff could tell about how he did things his way and 

often caused a kafuffle. 

Tony was a gentleman, a family man and a follower of 

rules. He was a person of strong faith. Tony you will 

always be missed. 

May You Rest In Peace Burnsy. God bless. 
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Edna’s School Days and Life  

An Oral History of Edna Probert, as told to Sophie Chapman 

My name is Edna Margaret Probert; I was born in the 

Orroroo Hospital on the 26" July 1928 and have lived 

here all my life. I had seven sisters and two brothers; 

Gladys, who was smart at school, Melva, a good 

sewer, Ronda, who died while having her tonsils out 

when she was eleven, Doug, then me, who I always 

fought with, she later died of Polio and finally Fay, 

she worked in offices and shops. My mother was 

Emily Symes (nee Gray) and she was born and 

educated in Orroroo. My father was Harold William 

Symes, he was a butcher and I loved to follow him 

around the garden everywhere. My dad died when I 

was only thirteen, which made it hard for my mother 

to cope with all of us children. 

There were no kindergartens, but Sunday school was 

similar to kindergarten. I started school when I was 

six, which was in 1934. There were about fourteen 

kids in my class and my best friends were Judy Nutt 

(nee Toop) and Joy Bowman (nee Forbes). My first 

headmaster was Mr Johncock he was very hard on 

both his students and staff. There were seven or 

eight teachers in the school and the Year One and 

Two teacher was usually a female, she had to teach 

sewing and cooking. You were spoiled in your early 

learning years but then treated badly when you were 

older and were naughty, like me. Our Year Five 

teacher would get drunk at night then come to school 

a bit under the weather. He smoked both pipes and 

cigarettes. We always had to call them 'Sir' but they 

usually called us by our surnames. In Year Six during 

a lesson I couldn't understand something and 

complained, "I can't do it." The teacher got me up 

from my desk, threw me up against the back wall. By 

then I had started crying but he just picked me back 

up and threw me back to the front, I stumbled so 

then he picked me up by the dress and shoved me 

back at my desk again. He said 'Never say you can't 

do anything ever again, and now I never say that 

anymore. We always walked to school and a school 

day was from 8:45am to 3:45pm, unless you were 

kept in for errors or being naughty. Once I was kept in 

until it was dark and of course there was no 

electricity, but the teacher just sat there reading a 

book with a torch. My father came up to the school 

and asked why I was being kept in so late and my 

teacher replied, "She had fifty errors today." Those 

fifty errors made me write 550 words and that day 

was my eleventh birthday. Recess was at 11:00am, I 

always had two milk biscuits and for lunch I would 

have an apricot jam sandwich and a rock bun. 

Sometimes if we were lucky we got a hard-boiled egg, 

but you had to watch it because the other kids would 

eat it before you could. My favourite lesson was 

history although it sometimes got boring because it 

was always about the plague. There were never any 

school plays or productions like there is now because 

we had to do our work and there weren't any student 

free days either. There weren't many resources and 

there wasn't a library, so we had to learn from the 

only books we had. I left school two years after my 

dad died when I was only fifteen and just before my 

third year of high school. I only ever attended Orroroo 

Area School and would love to go back. When my 

sister died from having her tonsils out nothing 

happened to the doctor because no one ever 

questioned a doctor’s decision or mistake. There 

wasn't any insurance and you paid all expenses at 

the hospitals. 

My father believed in keeping us in our own backyard 

because there were a large number of hitchhikers 

(swagmen) and people thought that they would 

kidnap the kids. I thought this was stupid because 

how far could you drag a child. There were also no 

streetlights and no cars so it was easier to just bring 

your children up in their own environment. We lived 

in Mary Clark's house and we had a swimming pool, 

tennis court, swings and merry-go-rounds so we 

didn't really get bored. 

On Saturdays we used to do chores and work but 

Local Identity Profile 
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Church was not only to get all the kids out of the house 

for Mum to have a rest, but it was also where we 

socialised. Sunday was also Mum's gardening day. 

After leaving school I went to the tailors and I made 

pants for men, which I hated. I was also a telephonist. 

I then worked at Pro Motors for a while and in 1990 I 

was called to Adelaide to run a business. I had to 

catch the bus at 6:30am at Orroroo on Wednesdays 

then I would get home on Friday night at about 

10:00pm. Then on Saturday mornings I worked at Pro 

Motors again. Other days I just looked after kids and 

grandkids. I soon got tired of travelling to Adelaide all 

the time so I moved to an office in Fisherman's Bay, I 

lived there until 1993. 

Some of the sports I played were netball, basketball, 

golf, tennis and swimming. There were about six or 

seven people in town that had tennis courts so if you 

didn't play town tennis you played at home. When we 

played basketball we had to draw the court in the dirt 

with a pick, which wasn't very good because you would 

often roll your ankle in the holes. In the war there 

weren't many men around so the basketball club 

sometimes got shut down. When it was running, the 

town club travelled to Johnburgh and Hammond until 

we joined the Flinders Association we then travelled 

across to Booleroo, Appila, Melrose and Wilmington to 

compete against those clubs. 

I married Lionel Probert on the 10th of July 1948 in the 

Orroroo Baptist church; we had two children, Terry and 

David. David died after a car accident but I have 

beautiful grandchildren and great grandchildren.         

Here is Sophie now with her husband Luke 

Driver, and her 2 children Ellie & Henry.  

Sophie now lives in Kadina.  
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Murray Gibb  

Funerals 
OFFERING THE COMMUNITY  

DIGNITY AND COMPASSION. 

Funerals arranged to your wishes 

Servicing : Orroroo, Peterborough, Melrose, 

Booleroo Centre, Wilmington, Wirrabara,  

Carrieton, Quorn & Hawker. 

 

ORROROO SA PHONE 0484 004 815 

24 HRS 

Kernow Cleaning and Property  

Services 

 Property painting and decoration 

 Deep carpet cleaning 

 Exterior pressure washing 

 Gutter cleaning 

 Window cleaning 

 Solar Panels cleaned 

 Garden maintenance and clearance 

 General maintenance work 

 Contract cleaning services 

 Residential and Commercial 

 Fully Insured 

Call today on – 0475 718 627 

Email - kernowcps@icloud.com 
ABN – 22847220661 

Registered Address – 4, Second Street, Orroroo, SA. 5431 

Orroroo Refuse Depot 

The Orroroo Waste Depot opening hours 

are as follows: 

Wednesday 3pm - 5pm 

Friday 1pm—3pm 

Sunday 10am—2pm 

Please note that on days of extreme 

temperatures  

(e.g. 40°C plus) opening times will be:  

Wednesday and Friday 9am to 11am  

Sunday 8am to 12 noon  

The Depot will be shut on Fire Ban Days 

and when too windy and/or wet  

Contact: Colin Dawes 0428 865 810  
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The Orroroo Equine 
Club is a helpful & 

friendly Starting out 
Club.  All Welcomed!  

 
 
 

Orroroo Equine Club Proposed Dates – 2021 

July    Sunday 4th   - Rally Day 10am Start 

August  Sunday 1st   - Competition Day 10am Start 

September  Sunday 12th  - Orienteering Rally Day or Trail Ride —To Be Confirmed 

October  Saturday 2nd  - Clinic at Bill Willoughby’s 8am Start—To Be Confirmed 

   Sunday 3rd       - Clinic at Bill Willoughby’s 8am Start—To Be Confirmed 

November  Sunday 7th   - Competition Day 10am Start 

December  Sunday 5th   - AGM & High Point Presentation Day Lunch at Hotel 
 

 

Due to the Corona Virus (Covid 19) limitations and Social distancing please remember  to keep your distance and stay safe 
for all our sakes at all times!   

 

Orroroo Equine Club Committee  

for 2020 

President; David Salisbury 

Vice President; Shane Hooper 

Treasurer;  Alison Sellwood  

Secretary; Emily Byerlee 

Public Officer; Malcolm Byerlee 

Publicity Officer; Emily Byerlee  

Committee Members; 

Faye Case 

Elizabeth Menzel  

Neil Byerlee  

Youth Committee: 

Annie-Mae Pitkin 

 Ella Vercoe 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Western+Horse+Silhouette&view=detailv2&&id=F1AD7073B1ED8C2EA04AB99E0CE560B4071A5894&selectedIndex=8&ccid=H70C9zvZ&simid=608039341745834018&thid=OIP.M1fbd02f73bd918cb1b30dab434f96b1fH0
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Local farmer of Merino sheep 

with properties both here in 

Orroroo and Jamestown was 

our June Guest speaker. Geoff 

Power who is a member of the National Wild Dog 

action plan and Chairman of the South Australian Dog 

Fence Board came to inform us about the current 

situation regarding the Dog Fence and the impact that 

dingo’s are continuing to have on the production of live 

stock inside the Dog fence. Due to the destructive 

nature of wild dogs the number of sheep in our Station 

country has been reduced from 20 million down to one 

and a half million head. 

The Dingo fence, 

that was started in 

1880 and  is 

5,614kms long, is 

one of the longest 

structures in the 

world stretching 

from the Great 

Australian Bight in 

South Australia 

across the country 

to Queensland near 

Brisbane. Because 

of its age the current 

fence is being 

replaced at the 

cost here in 

South Australia 

of $15,300 per 

kilometre. 

Geoff with the help of a slide presentation pointed out 

some of the many hazards that are faced in trying to 

keep the fence in a condition that keeps the wild dogs 

out of the inside country. One of the biggest problems 

is sand drift where silt is built up against the fence 

making it easy for the dogs to jump over the top. 

Another problem is floods that can wash the fence 

away or cause gutters to form under the fence and 

allow the dogs to crawl under. In some areas the 

problem is wild camels that are looking for water and 

they can push long areas of the fence over and then 

push over another piece of fence when they leave. 

Teams of contractors are employed to check the fence 

every two weeks and make any necessary repairs that 

they may find. 

There is believed to be at least a 1,000 Dingo’s inside 

the dog fence and it is a constant battle to try and bait, 

trap or shoot these very cunning and elusive animals. 

Lawrence Sims moved a vote of thanks to Geoff for 

sharing his story with us. 

     John Cozens 

   Probus Report  
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CHURCH NOTICES  
 IN CHANGING TIMES, STAND CONFIDENTLY ON THE UNCHANGING CHARACTER OF GOD 

Preaching Plan for Orroroo Community 

Church  

Judy Laskey  0428 599 959 Preachers and  

Contact details Debra Hombsch 8658 9048 

Preaching Plan for Goyder Ministry Area  

June 2020  

Orroroo 10.00am 

4/7/2021 No Service 

11/7/2021 Rev Ted White HC 

18/7/2021 Rev Owen Roberts 

25/7/2021 John Staker 

Catholic Church Mass times 
First Sunday of month 9.30am Orroroo (Liturgy) 

Second Sunday of month 10.30am Orroroo 

Third Sunday of month 10.30am Pekina 

Fourth & Fifth Sunday of month 10.30am Orroroo 

Carrieton 6pm Saturdays  

Ìt seems to be part of our DNA to be attracted to water 

from a very early age. The desire to go stomping in 

puddles excites most youngsters and it becomes a 

constant struggle for parents to keep an eye on their 

small children when they are around water. As we get 

older, many memorable holidays are spent near the 

water, be it by the beach or beside a river or  even on 

the sea in a cruise ship. Many people have wonderful 

memories of times spent by the sea. 

A lot of farmers have happy memories of when the 

rains fell down abundantly upon their crops and  as a 

result they were able to harvest an great crop at the 

end of the year. Sadly the opposite can occur when the 

rains fail to come and a potential harvest disappears 

when the rains fail to fall. 

So water touches our lives in many different ways. For 

many Christians the memory of when they were 

baptised as adults remains as a special time in their 

journey of faith.   

Water is seen as a source of life as it helps bring life to 

the new sown crops, it helps the pastures grow for 

stock feed, it nourishes the trees and gardens in our 

properties. In fact without it, we would be in big 

trouble. 

At the beginning of time God separated the land from 

the waters and He saw that it was good and since that 

time we have enjoyed the pleasures of that life 

sustaining water.  

                                                                                                                             

God bless, John Cozens  

July 4th          Bill Clarke 

July 11th       John Cozens 

July  18th      John Cozens 

July 25th       Jarrod & Noami  Egan 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES  

For collection Enquiries please contact 

Clare Valley Waste on 0438 884 340  

Between 8am-4pm 

Phone: 8658 1030       Email: thestoreonsecond@bigpond.com 
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Return Thanks 

MANNING- Michael 

Shirley and the family of Mick Manning would like to 

sincerely thank everyone for their kind wishes of sympathy, 

support, prayers, cards and phone calls on the occasion of 

his death. 

He is greatly missed. Please accept this as our personal 

thanks to you all. 

RIP 

Kind Regards 

Terry Manning  

Thank You 

BURNS Anthony (Tony) Patrick   
Janet, Paul, Fiona would like to thank friends & 

relatives for the cards, flowers, phone calls & 

food, on the loss of our beloved husband, 

father & grandfather. 

Many thanks to the wonderful staff at the 

Orroroo Community Home for all the care 

shown over the last 9 years of residency. 

Peter Amey  0438 252 430 or 8658 1020  

Trevor Laskey  0427 599 051        

Fiona Warwick  8648 4877      

Joy Ford   0427 533 628  

Thank you 
Thank you to Rodney Bull who has been looking after Pete’s 

trees and looking after me.  

Josie McCready   

Cut off dates for the Gazette 

Cut Off Date                     Publishing Date 

Mon 2nd Aug                      Friday 6th Aug     

Mon 30th Aug                    Friday 3th Sept 

Mon 27th Sept                   Friday 1st Oct 

Mon 1st Nov                       Friday 5th Nov 

Mon 29th Nov                    Friday 3rd Dec 

It is our birthday this month!!!!!! 

We thought it would be nice to say thank you to our local customers for 

supporting the Store on Second for 11 years. 

 When you spend $100 in The Store on Second  

you get to choose a free birthday gift. 

Enjoy.  


